[image: image1.jpg]



Town of Stanford Conservation Advisory Commission 

Town Hall

26 Town Hall Road

P.O. Box 436

                        Stanfordville, NY 12581

Final Minutes

July 21, 2010


The Conservation Advisory Commission convened their monthly meeting at the Town Hall on July 21, 2010.  The meeting was called to order at 6:10 pm by Chairperson, Lisa Kilmer.

Members present:  Beth Ashton, Barry Haydasz, Lisa Kilmer, Brenda Lynch, Mike Picinelli, Karen Sergio, Charlie Shaw and Tom Dewhirst (Liaison to the Town Board)

 Minute’s approval

Lisa made a motion to approve the June 2010 minutes with changes.  Mike seconded the motion and all were in favor.

Old Business 
Stanford Wildlife Preserve


The paths in the front field have been mowed and established.  The back field will be dealt with at a later time when it is determined what to do with the invasive plant problem.
Bluebird Boxes


Karen has 2 boxes from Ed Hoxie and Sam Rechelt (from Netherwood Rd.) will donate material and time to make 4-6 boxes.  Lisa will send a thank you letter to both Ed and Sam.

Master Plan Committee


There was discussion on the potential upcoming role of the CAC in advising the Master Plan Committee.  Charlie will attend the upcoming meeting and report back.

Eagle Scouts


Zach Bradore will send his final presentation to Lisa who will forward to the CAC for review.

Creek Week


Lisa spoke with Carolyn Klocker who will be off in August but could possibly do the rain barrel program in September.

Greenway Compact


There was much discussion regarding the Greenway Compact.  It was decided that the CAC could not make a recommendation based on the material at hand.  Lisa will draft a letter to the Town Board stating the CAC’s view.

New Business

High School Volunteers


There was discussion regarding possible volunteer projects for high school seniors.  Manual control of exotics and invasive plants was the priority in both Preserve properties.  Beth will contact Virginia with ideas.

Liaison Report


Tom reported that there will be another public hearing on August 21st at 10am regarding the Highway Garage proposal.

Meeting Schedule


The next CAC meeting is scheduled for Wednesday August 18th at 6pm.

Lisa made a motion to adjourn the meeting.  Beth seconded the motion and all were in favor.  The meeting was adjourned at 8:00 pm.

Minutes respectfully submitted by Beth Ashton.

